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5. In situations where a child-in-need exhibits suicide ideation, a protocol should be 

established that will specifically address an action plan for each of the recommendations 

proposed by the case consultants. This will ensure that the recommendations are 

consciously addressed as well as allow subsequent care workers to have easy and quick 

access to the information in emergent situations.

6. The Ministry and the delegated authority should ensure that a satisfactory suicide 

awareness program is designed and made mandatory training for eacJI delegated case 

worker; ’this should be in addition to the component of the introductory training course 

currently in place. The training should be updated and presented to the delegated case 

worker with enough frequency to keep the assessment and prevention criteria fresh in the 

worker’s mind.

7. The delegated authority should organize their case load amongst the delegated workers in 

such a manner that no one worker is unduly burdened with too many high incident cases.

There should be adequate support services resources provided to allow for proper 

file preparation and maintenance by each case worker.

8. When a delegated authority realizes that a child-in-care has gone AWOL there should be a 

formal report to the RC11P in such a manner that there is a file opened which might ensure 

a more consistent and better followup rather than a report to an individual officer who 

may be active on the file, however it may be a more parochial action than would be 

neccessary to be effective.

9. The First Nations, who operate the delegated authority, should make a maximum effort to 

establish an outreach worker for youth on the reserve. This outreach worker could be 

att,ached to a community resource center which operates as a drop-in center that provides 

recreatlo’n as well as social programs to most children in a manner acceptable and more 

meaningful to the children.
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